What's going on with verges?

Borough and county council bosses are to be taken to task over grass cutting.

Cllr Mike Carter told a meeting of Tenterden Town Council on Monday: "It has gone haywire all over the borough and the county. We should write to the councils and ask what is going on. If the verges are going to be left as they are, we should think about doing certain areas ourselves."

Cllr Sue Ferguson complained that if wheelie bins were left on verges, workmen mowed round them rather than moving them. Members of the highways and amenities committee agreed to contact both Ashford Borough Council and Kent County Council about grass cutting.